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A Time of Gratitude and Reflection 

 

Dear School Community, 

 

As the Principal of our wonderful school, I find myself in a space of deep reflection and immense 

gratitude. As I move forward, I look back with great pride at the collective achievements and 

progress of our staff, children and entire community. Our journey, inspired by the wisdom and 

charism of our patron Saint Mary MacKillop, has been one of faith, dedication, and continuous 

growth. 

 

The outstanding learning environments and facilities we see today are a testament to our 

commitment to providing the best for our children. These investments in our school's future have 

not only enhanced the educational experience but have also fostered a sense of belonging 

and pride among our children and staff. I am deeply grateful for the hard work, creativity, and 

passion that have driven these projects to fruition. 

 

Our school is blessed with wonderful children whose enthusiasm and curiosity make coming to 

work each day not just a job but a mission and a pleasure. Their bright faces and eager minds 

remind us of the importance of our work and the impact we have on shaping future generations. 

It is their spirit that fuels our commitment to excellence in education and personal development. 

 

I must extend my heartfelt thanks to Monsignor Charles Portelli, whose religious leadership and 

wise counsel have been invaluable to me, personally. His support has been a guiding light, 

helping us navigate challenges and celebrate our achievements. Monsignor Portelli's dedication 

to our school and its values has enriched our community in countless ways. 

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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The wisdom and charism of Saint Mary MacKillop, our patron saint, continue to inspire us daily. 

Her life's work and devotion to the education and care of children are at the heart of our 

school's ethos. We live by Saint Mary MacKillop’s ethos.; “Never see a need without doing 

something about it.”  Her legacy teaches us the power of perseverance, the importance of 

faith, and the value of compassionate service to others. Her guiding influence is a constant 

reminder that we, too, can make a difference in the world by following her example of 

kindness, courage, and unwavering faith. 

 

As we move further into the Lenten period, it is a time for us to reflect on the core messages of 

the Catholic Church during this season. Lent calls us to introspection, prayer, fasting, and 

giving, urging us to consider how we can grow closer to God and serve those around us with 

greater love and generosity. It is a time to contemplate our spiritual journey and to renew our 

commitment to living out the values that define us as a Catholic community. 

 

Let us embrace this Lenten season with open hearts, ready to reflect on our blessings and the 

ways we can contribute to a world in need of kindness and compassion. May we find strength 

in our faith, inspiration in the life of Saint Mary MacKillop, and joy in the vibrant spirit of our 

school community. 

 

In closing, I extend my deepest appreciation to each and every member of our school 

community. Your dedication, support, and love for Saint Mary MacKillop Primary School are 

what make it such a special place. Together, we have built a community that not only excels in 

education but also in nurturing the moral and spiritual well-being of our children. 

 

Thank you for your ongoing commitment to our school's mission. May we continue to grow in 

wisdom and love, guided by the example of Saint Mary MacKillop and strengthened by our 

shared faith. 

 

With warmest regards, 

 

 

 

Anthony McCluskey 

Principal 
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CONGRATULATIONS 

Anthony D’Amico has now signed his contract as Principal of our school 

through until the 27 January 2026. 

Anthony has appointed Jennifer Monaghan and Aaron Kuras as his Deputy 

Principals.  

Congratulations to Anthony, Jennifer and Aaron on their appointments. Our 

school is in good hands! 

Jennifer will also continue as the school Well-Being Leader and Aaron will 

also continue his role as Director of Learning and Teaching.  

 

INVITATION 

I invite you to the Opening of St. Mary MacKillop Primary School's new school 

building, Tension Woods. The new building comprises a library space, art 

room, digital technologies studio and some allied health spaces. The building 

is largely constructed of rammed earth and timber with lots of glass and doors 

flowing out to beautiful native gardens surrounding the building.   

As all of the buildings on our site are named after places or people of 

significance in Mary's story; we consider Tenison Woods a perfect name for 

the building. The building itself is connected to nature and the earth, 

which were great 'loves' of Fr. Julian Tenison Woods; priest, scientist, award 

winning botanist and perhaps most significantly co-founder of the Sisters of St. 

Joseph with St. Mary MacKillop. 

Monsignor Charles Portelli will be blessing and opening the building on the 

Feast of St. Joseph, Tuesday 19 March 2024 at 10:30 am in the Church 

followed by a tour of the building. 

 

All welcome 
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Principal Awards 
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Principal Awards Cont…. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

2024 SRC Representatives 
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St. Patricks Day-Canteen Special 

Order via the Qkr App 

 

 

School Photos 2024-Monday 25th March and Wednesday 27th March 
 

School Photos 2024 – Saint Mary MacKillop Primary School 

Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken by Arthur Reed Photos on 

Monday 25th & Wednesday 27th March 2024. 

There is no need to return any forms or money to school. 

Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo day so families can 

register online to view images when they become available in the webshop.  

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your child’s personalised flyer 

once you receive it and remember to add the codes for all your children attending this 

school. 

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do again this year using your 

child’s 2024 image code to link their images for the current year with your contact 

details. 

When images are ready to view and in the webshop, all parents who have registered 

will be notified by SMS and email. 

Once registered, please wait for notification that 2024 images are online to view before 

making your purchase.   
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Upcoming Events 2024   

2024 Term Dates 

Term 1: 31 January-28 March 2024 

(Good Friday 29 March-Easter Monday 01 April) 

Term 2: 15 April-28 June 2024 

Term 3: 15 July-20 September 

Term 4: 7 October-17 December 

(Year 6 finish Friday 13 December)  

Term 1: 31 January-28 March 2024 

Monday 4 March to Friday 8 March 

Year 5 Camp 

Monday 11 March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 12 March 

Full week of school for Preps 

Saturday 16 March 

Year 6 Confirmation at 10.00am and 12.00pm 

Wednesday 13 March to Monday 25 March 

Year 3 and 5 Naplan Testing 

Tuesday 19 March 

Opening of Tenison Woods Building at 10.30am 

Monday 25 March 

End of Term Assembly 9am to Farewell Mr. McCluskey (Everyone Welcome) 

Monday 25 March and Wednesday 27 March 

School Photos 

Thursday 28 March 

Journey To The Cross  

Last day of Term 1-Students finish at 1pm 

Guard of Honour in school ground to Farewell Mr McCluskey 12.30pm (Everyone Welcome) 


